

Michigan Christian College —Bulletin—

VOLUME V. NO. 4

NOVEMBER, 1965

MCC Brings Halls Home - Former Students Arrive in Saigon



Leonard and Dona Blake(r.) had been in Saigon just twenty-four hours when the Maurice Halls emplaned at the airport in Saigon to return to the states.

The Halls (Maurice, Marie, and 9-yearold Ronnie) were returning for Maurice to appear on the MCC Lectureship, to report to their sponsoring congregation (Royal Oak, Mich.), and for the family to enjoy a (Cont'd Page 2)



Faculty Greets Students

Members of the MCC Faculty are shown (r.) as they greeted new and returning students during the Annual Reception, held on September 17.

Final enrollment figure for the Fall Quarter is 233 students made up of 179 boarding students and 54 students who commute.

Sixteen states and eight foreign countries are represented by the 1965-66 Student Body, the largest in MCC history.

Michigan provided the most students with 177. Sixteen are from Indiana, twelve are from Ohio, and five come from New York.

Foreign countries represented are Ethiopia, Nigeria, Haiti, Israel, Southern Rhodesia, and Thailand.

The 171 Freshmen represent a 64% increase in first-year student enrollment over last year.



MICHIGAN CHRISTIAN JUNIOR COLLEGE 800 W. Avon Road Rochester, Michigan 48063

Non-Profit Organization

PAID

Permit No. 86 Rochester, Michigan



(MAURICE HALLS, Cont'd from Page 1)

much needed furlough from the work and tension of a war-torn country.

The Blakes, former students of MCC, were arriving to help with the heavy mission load which the Halls and Phil Carpenter (also a former student at MCC) are carrying.

Maurice Hall spoke on the recent Bible Lectureship program, the eighth in MCC history.

Over \$2,000 was given by lectureship guests toward defraying Lectureship expenses. However, sufficient money was not received to cover travel costs for the Hall family.

Anyone desiring to help in the Halls' travel from Saigon may send their contribution to E. Lucien Palmer, President, Michgan Christian Junior College, 800 W. Avon Road, Rochester, Michigan.

1966 May Rally Set Chalk To Speak

The 1966 MAY RALLY has been set for May 13 at Ford Auditorium.

John A.Chalk has been engaged as thesspea-

"unanimous".

CHALK ker for the occasion. Arrangements for Chalk to speak were made at the closing lecture of of Fall series October 14. The overflow audience that night, at the request of Lucien Palmer, acted as a "committee" to

approve the selection. It was

Plans are already under way for the RALLY. President Palmer is asking that, at least, one hundred gospel preachers be on the platform that night to back John Allen as he preaches the gospel of Christ. Will MCC friends fill FBord Auditorium?



The 1965-66 Student body, the largest in MCC history, is

shown above assembled in Chapel as school officially opens.

Record Crowds Set At 1965 Lectureship

The largest crowds in MCC history overflowed from the gymnasium into the adjacent rooms in the science building during the 1965 Fall Bible Lectureship Oct. 10-14.

The general theme "Christ and His Kingdom"was well developed by capable speakers and class teachers throughout the week.

Attendance, estimated at between 1100 and 1200 people on Tuesday and Thursday, required children tosit on and around the platform.

Daily classes drew large crowds from the very first day. One of the highlights of the week was the Teenage Program on Thursday evening when thirty-seven young people committed themselves to two years work in some mission field, aiding some experienced missionary, within the next few years.

Next year's Lectureship, October 9-13, is already being planned.



G. Wheeler Utley, Chairman of MCC Board, was guest speaker.



The following was of special interest to this editor because of its style and content. It appeared in the campus newspaper, THE NORTH STAR.

SOCIAL STAR

By Nylene Veal

Busy much? No, you say? Then where have you been? Trying to keep up with the social activities at MCC is a full time job --- mine, it seems. The latest calendar of events reads like this:

September 17 - The night of the Faculty Reception. Remember all the names and faces? Impossible! But you do remember the warm, personal welcome' from each faculty member and especially the greeting from President and Mrs. Palmer.

September 25 - TALENT! And there was lots of it. Our special thanks to Miss Gould for the time and effort she put into the organization of the program. First Place Awards went to Shirley Norwood for a magnificent performance of Rondo Cappriccioso Mendellsohn and to the "Minsty Cristals (Bob Scattergood, Brian Anderson, Pat Swain, Clyde Phipps, Kirk Richards) for their rendition of those songs "we all know, love, cherish, and hold dear to our hearts. "Receiving honorable mention for their per-

(Cont'd Next Column)

MCC Campus Is A Beehive Of Activity



Marie Bush, Lorraine Cagel, Pat Swayne, Brian Anderson

formances were Miss Lorraine Cagel and Mr. Brian Anderson. Everyone who participated did an excellent job.

September 18 - Food, Fun, and songs! This was Campfire Night, the night of informal gathering when acquaintances and friendships really began.

September 27 - October 6-Election Time! A week and a half of enthusiastic campaigning, sleepless nights, speech preparations. The decisions were difficult because of the excellent wualifications all the candidates. Special congratulations are in order for Sophomores Tom Hilbert (President), Horace Bruff (Vice-President), Art Williams (Treasurer), and Kathy Callaway (Secretary); and to Freshmen Brian Anderson (President), Sherrill

(Cont'd Next Column)

Cox (Vice President), Wanda Jacobs (Treasurer), and Brenda Fields (Secretary). Compliments are also deserved by all their opponents who conducted their campaigns with such enthusiastic spirit!

October 2 - The day of the Annual Fall Festival, sponsored by the Ladies Associates. The pace was furious! Everything from soup to nuts was on our fairgrounds. Our appreciation is extended to all those wonderful ladies who do so much for MCC.

October 10-14 - People, Places, Things! The Eighth Annual Lectureship of Michigan Christian College took place during these days. So many people to meet, lectures to hear, meetings to attend.



Queen's Float from West Dearborn; Centerline's Winning Float; and (r.); John Lowes, Rochester Village President, and Mrs. Bell Parsons, Festival Chairman -- (We don't know - Ask Bell!)

Sports

Basketball season is here, and Coach Bill Shinsky's team is not only one with a good attitude, but one with a good ALTITUDE. Prospects look fine for a good season.

This bulletin will just be going in the mail when Tiffin University of Tiffin, Ohio enters the WARRIORS' territory. This will be a home game on November 6. The 1965-66 Schedule is given below:



Bill Smith of Toledo, O. presents President Palmer a \$1,000.00 check from the MCC Men's Club to apply to Athletic Scholarships. Coach Shinsky looks on with pleasure.

1965-66 BASKETBALL SCHEDULE

			1777
Nov. 6. Sat	Tiffin University	*(H)	7:30
Nov. 12. Fri	Great Lakes Bible College,	(A)	7:30
	Lansing, Michigan		
Nov. 20. Sat	Grace Bible College,	(H)	7:30
Nov. 24-27	Ohio Valley Invitational Tourn.	(A)	
	Parkersburg, West Virginia		
	Baptist Bible College	(H)	7:30
Dec 10 Fri.	Northeastern Christian College	(H)	7:30
	Villanova, Penn.	(H)	3:00
Dec 13 Mon -	Detroit Bible College		7:30
Ian 7 Fri -	Grand Rapids School of Bible		7:30
Jan 11 Tue.	Midwestern College	(A)	
Jan. 11, 140.	Pontiac, Michigan	` '	
Ian 14 Fri	Ohio Valley College	(H)	7:30
Jan 15 Sat.	Ohio Valley College	(H)	3:00
Jan 21 Fri.	Tiffin University, Tiffin, Ohio		8:00
	Detroit Bible College		7:30
Jan 29 Sat. =	Bethel College, Mishawaka, Ind.		8:00
Feb 5 Sat. =	Baptist Bible College,	(A)	2:00
reb. 5, bac.	Grand Rapids, Michigan		
Feb. 12. Sat	HOME COMING - Great Lakes Bible	(H)	7:30
100,12, 020,	College, Lansing	•	
Feb 19, Sat	Midwestern, Pontiac, Mich.	(H)	7:30
Feb. 26. Sat	Grace Bible College	(A)	7:30
Mar. 5. Sat	Grand Rapids School of Bible	(A)	3:00
	M.C.C.A.A. TOURNAMENT		
		- 1	1 1/05

*All home (H) games are played at Avondale High School 1435 Auburn Road (M-59), Auburn Heights between Crooks and Livernois Road. SEASON TICKET, \$5.00 (Admits whole family). Send check or money order to Coach Bill Shinsky, 800 W.Avon Road, Rochester, Michigan 48063.

MCC DRAMA DEPARTMENT

presents Oscar Wilde's comedy

"The Importance of Being Earnest"

NOVEMBER 19, 20

8 p.m.

College Cafetorium Admission \$1.00 No Reserved Seats Tickets at Door

Drama Club Presents Comedy Nov. 19, 20

The Drama Department of MCC will present Oscar Wilde's "The Importance Being Earnest" November 19 and 20 on stage in the College Cafetorium.

A witty spoof of that late Victorian society in which the playwright moved with such brilliance, the play is a hilarious comedy. Everything, from the pun in the title, to the outrageously exaggerated pomposity of the principal characters, is calculated to poke irreverent fun at the earnest Victorians.

The story line is a thoroughly improbable series of absurd complications. Gwendolyn (Brenda Broom) and Cecily (Peggy Askew), proper ladies both, are determined to marry no manwhose name is not Earnest. Gwendolyn's cousin Algenon (Bob Scattergood) and Cecily's guardian, (David Case) are both believed by the ladies to be of that name. Jack, we discover, does not know his real name, having been found as a baby in a handbag in the cloakroom in Victoria Station. Gwendolyn's ultra-aristocratic mother, Lady Bracknell (Barbara Brown) considers this prigin somelacking in stability and opposes the daughter's marriage to Jack who finally discovers his name is Earnestafter all!